
City of Needles, California 
Request for Commission Action 

 
 CITY COUNCIL  BOARD OF PUBLIC UTILITIES   Regular  Special 

Meeting Date: April 2, 2024 

Title: Approve extending the Electrical General Services Contract with 
Petrelli Electric Co. to April 25, 2028 

Background:   In March 2021, an invitation to bid was published for a 4-person 
electrical line crew including equipment and electrical tools. The NPUA has utilized the 
Electrical General Services Contract with Petrelli for emergency services and system reliability 
improvements. Staff is requesting extending the current contract for an additional three years.  

Fiscal Impact: To be determined annually, all capital expenditures projects will be 
proposed to the Board for approval. During FY 24 there were $0.00 
expenditures.  

Environmental Impact: 

Recommended Action: Approve extending the Electrical General Services Contract with 
Petrelli Electric Co. to April 25, 2028 

Submitted By:  Rainie Torrance, Utility Manager 

City Manager Approval:   Date: 

Other Department Approval (when required):   Date: 

Approved: Not Approved: Tabled: Other:  
Agenda Item:  ____________ 

3/28/2024


